
Question on Notice 

No. 925 

Asked on 31 August 2022 

 
 

MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 

With reference to the Minister’s response provided in the Legal Affairs and Safety 
Committee Estimates hearing— 
Will the Minister clarify what progress has been made in the ICT system integration for the 
sharing of essential enforcement and infringement information between the Queensland 
Police Service, Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service and Marine Safety Queensland?  
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) that there are no current or 
projected plans for interagency ICT systems integration. 
 
I am further advised by the QPS that, as per the response to Question on Notice 279 
tabled on 23 March 2021, where legally permissible, information and intelligence is shared 
between agencies and the QPS will continue to collaborate with its external partners to 
enhance community safety. 
 


